

## MOC Meeting Minutes

April 4, 2016

In Attendance: Krystal Wilson-Campbell, Cornelia Harangozo, Dave Quanbeck, Holly Beth Hatcher

The Meeting at Dave Quanbeck's office was called to order. The March 2016 meeting minutes were approved.

### **2016 Club Calendar – Volunteer Coordinator Assignments**

All member's emails will be placed into a master file for easy access to information.

**\*\*Dressage Rally – May 7-8**, at Deep Run Hunt PC, Manakin-Sabot – Vanessa Soon

Krystal will check for Muriel. Vanessa will check if we have a team.

**\*\*Show Jump Rally – June 4-5** at Morven Park – Cornelia

**D3 Rally – Sept.** Vanessa Soon

**Eventing Rally - June 18 – 19** – Lori Freeman

**CHAMPS – July 27 – 31**

**Camp - August 10 - 12** – Peterson family

**MOCPC CT August 13**

**TET tally – Sept 10-11 –Volunteer needed**

**D1/D2 – Oct 8** - Holly Beth Hatcher

**Games Rally – Oct 29 – Volunteer needed**

**Polocross** – Holly Beth Hatcher

\*Vanessa Soon will ask Robin Peterson if she can send out a survey of who would like to participate in which rally and lesson.

**\*\*The venue for the dressage rally and show jumping rally has been reversed. It was recommended that hotel blocks be made sooner than later as they book quickly.**

**Middelburg Horse Trials** Cornelia will be responsible for dressage ring set up, there will be two rings that will need to be set up. All is in order and on schedule. Krystal is working on the sponsors on a daily basis. It was mentioned that the Horse trials are very difficult for us to keep up as the club has become so small. The big question at hand is do we want to keep running it or pass it on to another club. It seems that our membership at hand cannot support adequately the management of a recognized horse trial. Sponsor list is being reorganized and updated. Banners need to be sorted and organized. Sponsors provide banners.

**Lesson Programs** The weather is turning and weekly lessons will start again. There will be a \$15 charge for lessons as always. Please recommend your instructor of choice so we may contact them. Instructors are paid \$75/hour, and there is room for some increase if needed. Glenwood would be the location of lessons. The upper ring can always be used.

**Certifications** Cornelia will work on the ratings for the club. They will happen after June 14! We will ask Muriel Forrest if we can do the ratings there. It is suggested that we combine with other clubs in the region. If we have enough of our own members we do not need to branch out.

Anthony - C3- national – in August 6-7

Sofie – C2 Traditional

Robin – C2 Traditional

Nell - C1

Ellie - D3

Ysabelle – D3

**MOC Camp** There has been no response from any of the C sponsors. The Petersons have been working on the camp for this summer. Two trainers have been booked for the three days. Only the younger members are showing an interest. The dynamics have changed unfortunately, and the numbers are down. The format of the camp was questioned since the members attending are the younger crew with more informal interests.

**MOC CT** – No organization has been started. This may not happen for us as a fund raiser this year due to the shortage of members. More discussion needed.

Not enough members were present to set an opinion for the new chapter that MOC should entertain. It was agreed by all present that currently as things are with the lower membership we need to make accommodations to keep the club afloat. This topic will be revisited at next months meeting.

It was a general consensus that 7:30 is the best for meeting in the future at either Dave Quanbeck's office or rotating with the Haymarket Library.

The next meeting was set for May 2, and the meeting was adjourned.